
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

Monday, April 8, 2013

Mayor Steve Blakeman called the Regular Council meeting to order at 7:00 PM on Monday,

April 9, 2013. Council members present were Owen Mathews, Fred Devish, and Ben Glenn

Councilman Dale Petersen was absent. Visitors present were Dan Swaney and Troy Massie. 

Visitor Troy Massie thanked the Mayor and Council again for all their help with building the

new Church out on Lincoln Str. Dan Swaney invited the Mayor & Council, Fire Dept.,

Ambulance crew, Police Dept., and Town Hall staff to an open house. The open house will be

held Saturday April 13, 2013 from 2:00 PM until 4:00 PM. 

Councilman Mathews motioned to approve the consent agenda Devish 2nd all ayes, motion

carried. 

No Clerks report. 

Chief Robinson provided a written staff report as he is gone to class in Douglas. 

Bill Carson with HDR gave an update. On April 15, 2013 Chris Robinson will be meeting with

the Town Maintenance guys and any Council Members that would like to attend. He will be

going over some lagoon questions. Some discussion on Little Horn Ave. agreement with School

Facilities was held. 

Administrator Dan Blakeman gave his report. A W.A.M. voting delegate is needed for the

Summer W.A.M. Conference in June. Glenn motioned for Fred Devish to be the delegate and

Owen Mathews the alternative Mathews 2nd all ayes, motion carried. Blakeman advised the

Mayor and Council budget workshops will be starting next week. Hydrant flushing will begin

April 17, 2013; the flushing may cause some cloudy water. 

OLD BUSINESS:

Mayor Blakeman presented Ordinance No. 1-2013. 

ORDINANCE NO. 1-2013

***

ORDINANCE FOR RESUBDIVISION OF LOTS 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 BLOCK 9 OR 5TH

ADDITION TO THE TOWN OF MOORCROFT, TO BE KNOWN AS LOTS 1A, 1B, 1C,

AND 1D BLOCK 9 5TH ADDITION TO THE TOWN OF MOORCROFT SECTION 31

T50N, R67W, 6TH PM, CROOK COUNTY, WYOMING. 

Councilman Devish motioned to approve the first reading of Ordinance No. 1-2013 Glenn 2nd all

ayes, motion carried. 



Discussion was held on the possibility of moving the warning siren to the Noonan Park. 

With no further discussion the Regular Council Meeting was adjourned at 7:53 PM. 

__________________________

Steve Blakeman, Mayor

Attest:

____________________________

Candace Nelson, Clerk-Treasurer 


